
 Term 4  Week  1 - 17 October 2018 

Dear Parents, 
 

Welcome back to Term 4 
I hope our students and families enjoyed a relaxing and refreshing break during the term three holidays. I am certainly 
very proud to continue as relieving principal for term 4 until the new principal is announced to begin in 2019.  This term 
will present a number of wonderful learning opportunities for our students both in school and through well planned 
excursions and I look forward to hearing and reading about all the quality learning experiences from our students. 
 

Technology for Learning( 
The school recently received our Technology for Learning (T4L) annual rollout replacing 36 desktop computers within 
classrooms across the school. I would to acknowledge and thank Adam Tudor, Paul Matthews and Jenny Henderson for 
the quick installation and ongoing support with technology in their roles as our school computer coordinators. 
 

Selective High School Test 
The 2020 Selective High School Test process will be available to students in Year 5 choosing to apply online for a 
Selective High School placement in 2020. Information regarding this process is available at the school office. 
 

Compulsory School Attendance in NSW Schools 
Under the Education Act (1990) all children from 6 years to 17 years of age are legally required to attend school every 
day.  Recent changes to attendance requirements place obligations on schools to more closely monitor attendance and 
to take appropriate action if students are either not attending or are absent for reasons not justified by the school. 
We value good attendance from all students. Regular attendance is important because it helps your child: 

● Maximise their learning opportunities 
● Develop the skills needed to access the world of work and other opportunities 
● To learn the importance of punctuality 
● Maintain healthy social relationships with their friends 
● Develop a good working relationship with their teachers 

Unfortunately habits of non-attendance  tend to develop quickly, and it is concerning that if a child misses just  8 days a 
term,  they would miss more than one year of schooling by the end of primary school which then presents problems as 
they begin high school. 
The law requires that if your child is absent from school, you must inform the school as soon as possible and provide a 
legitimate reason for your child’s absence. This can be done by: 

● Sending a note on your child’s return to school 
● Contacting  through the school email  
● Informing via the Skoolbag app 
● Visiting the school 
● Calling the school 

Your child’s education is important.  Please contact the school if there are problems in getting your children to school or 
if there are concerns you have about them at school.  A positive partnership between home and school in this area is of 
great value to the school but most importantly to the success and quality of your child’s education. 
Regards 
Gary Graham 
R/Principal 
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REMINDER DIARY DATES 

29-31 October Kindergarten Orientation 10am-11am Friday  2 November Stage 2 Cricket Gala Day 

Wednesday 7 November Kindergarten  Orientation 9.30am—11.00am 
Stage 3 swim test 

Friday 9 November P&C ‘Cinema Under The Stars’  

Monday 19 November  P&C meeting 6.30pm school library 19-30 November Swim School  

Friday 30 November Yr 5 Wombaroo excursion Wednesday 19 December Students last day Term 4 



 
Meeting 
At our P&C meeting on Monday 15 October we covered lots of business, including canteen and 
uniform shop updates. Our principal gave his report and updated us on staff employment 
procedures within the school which was helpful for all parents present. Gary happily answered our 
questions. We continued our ‘Cinema Under The Stars’ planning. Thank you to those parents and 
teachers that gave up their time to attend. Our next meeting will be on Monday 19 November at 
6.30pm in our school library. This will be our final meeting for 2018. 

 

P&C Kindergarten Orientation Morning Tea  
This term on Wednesday 7 November the school is hosting a Kindergarten 2019 Orientation parent information session, 
and we are calling on THIS year’s kindergarten parents to come along and help us host a morning tea to welcome new 
families to our school. It would be wonderful if you could bring along a plate to share for morning tea and a friendly face 
and join us at 9.15am in the hall.  
 

Cinema Under The Stars 
Our outdoor movie night will be held on Friday 9 November in our ‘Hyde Park’ playground ( near the new building) This 
year’s movie will be ‘Trolls’- which will be fun and entertaining for all ages!! This is a wonderful family friendly event that 
we host to bring our community together to thank them for their support throughout the year. Gates open at 6.00pm with 
a gold coin donation entry. There will be a prize for the best dressed troll!  We will need some parent helpers to give 
some time on the evening for the following stalls. If you would like to lend a hand please 
contact the stall coordinators:  
Stage 3- BBQ contact Kelleah Dawes kelleahd@bigpond.com  
Stage 2- Drinks contact Averil Cutroni paulandaveril@hotmail.com  
Stage 1- Choc tops contact Alison Courts alison@teacupevents.com.au  
Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) Popcorn contact Suzie Harris suzieharris@gmail.com  
Averil Cutroni -P&C President  
paulandaveril@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:suzieharris@gmail.com




 
News from the Beehive . . . . . . 
 
 

 Hi All 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful and happy holiday. Hopefully the farmers locally and around NSW 
are getting some of this rain!   
 
Stock-The-Pantry Day: 
Thank you so much to all the families who contributed on Stock-The-Pantry Day. It was one of our 
most successful and we are really so grateful for all the goodies, it makes a big difference to the  
day-to-day running costs of the canteen. 
 
Summer Menu: 
Hopefully you have all received a hardcopy of the Term 4 Menu now, it is also on the school 
website. Hopefully your children will enjoy the changes, if anyone has any feedback or suggestions 
please email beehivecanteen@gmail.com.  
 
Canteen Manager: 
We have had some changes in staff in the canteen through the holidays. Adriana, our Canteen 
Manager has taken an exciting new position elsewhere, so will not be returning to Bowral PS. We 
are grateful for Adriana’s hard work and wish her well in her new venture. The canteen in currently 
being managed by the wonderful Sam Brenn, Sam will continue to fill the role of acting manager 
while we carry out the recruitment process for a permanent Canteen Manager. There will be an ad 
in the next newsletter, if you or anyone you know may be interested please apply, it is a rewarding 
and fun job.  
 
Please see the below roster and consider helping out if you can in any way: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Cheers, 
Lucy Rogers 
0411 394 238  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

22.10.18 
We need 1 person: 
11.30am-2.30pm 

23.10.18 
Fully Staffed 

  

24.10.18 
We need  
1 person: 

11.30am-2.30pm 

25.10.18 
We need  
2 people: 

9.15am-11.45am 
11.30am-2.30pm 

26.10.18 
Fully Staffed 

29.10.18 
Fully Staffed 

  

30.10.18 
We need  
2 people: 

9.15am-11.45am 
11.30am-2.30pm 

31.10.18 
We need  
2 people: 

9.15am-11.45am 
11.30am-2.30pm 

1.11.18 
We need  
1 person: 

11.30am-2.30pm 

2.11.18 
We need  
1 person: 

11.30pm-2.30pm 
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